City of Latimer
PO Box 744
200 North Akir Street
Latimer, Iowa 50452
(641)579-6452
latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mark Johansen, Mayor
Melissa Simmons, City Clerk

The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, September 14, 2022 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order with the following council members answering roll call:  Landon Plagge, Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Eric Bruns and Elizabeth Symens.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a motion by DeBour to approve the agenda.  This motion was seconded by Bruns and passed unanimously.

The Director of City Maintenance reported that he has been mowing and fixing dumpsters.

The Clerk reported that NIACOG is having a clerk meeting Friday morning that she will be attending.  She was also asked to serve on the Northeast Iowa Finance Committee for Iowa Workforce.  Her first zoom meeting is on Monday the 19th and will meet via zoom once a month.  She has been working through the transition to Front Desk and has 24 of the residents active in the new system.

The Mayor reported he attended the NIACOG meeting September 13th.  He gave the council an update on items that have come up.

DeBour made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 10, 2022 meeting and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Crooks made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed with majority as Plagge abstained due to conflict of interest.

The council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report, and Fund Balance Report.

Under routine maintenance issues, when the dump truck was serviced, Joel noticed it needs new tires and priced them at $450/tire.  DeBour made the motion to approve the purchase and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.
  
Mayor Johansen and Pro-tem Mayor Crooks held their annual review of the Director of Maintenance prior to the meeting, so they updated the council on their discussions and recommended an increase of 5.5% ($2,468.09) plus an additional week of vacation (4 weeks vacation) effective 9/1/22.  Included in the motion, instead of reviewing the raise for the City Clerk in October, they are giving her an additional week of vacation also (4 weeks vacation).  Resolution 2022-13 – setting the wages for the Director of Maintenance effective 9/1/22 to include a 5.5% ($2,468.09) increase was approved with a motion made by Plagge and seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

DeBour made a motion to move the no parking on the East side of South Donovan Street for the entire street.  This motion was seconded by Symens. Motion passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion at adjourn the meeting at 7 pm.  This motion was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.




Mark Johansen, Mayor
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Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
